
From: Soura, Christian
To: Patel, SwatiSwatiPatel@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/12/2012 11:50:10 PM
Subject: Fw: Draft DoA Release (Tomorrow AM)

I haven't heard back on this yet. Passing along to you since you'll see them in AM.


CLS


 

From: Soura, Christian 

Sent: Tuesday, June 12, 2012 05:39 PM

To: Pearson, Tim 

Subject: Draft DoA Release (Tomorrow AM) 

 

Statement from Gov. Haley on the Department of Administration:
 
I would like to thank Senator Larry Martin and the members of the H.3066 Conference Committee for gathering in 
Columbia this morning to continue their work on the Department of Administration bill.  I am encouraged by the 
progress they have made in their earlier meetings and hope that they will continue working this week until they 
produce a final conference report.
 
South Carolina needs a more efficient and effective government - one that's run like a business.  No CEO lacks control 
over personnel, facilities, technology, or other backoffice functions, and this state's Governor shouldn't either.
 
If the General Assembly does not adopt the Department of Administration conference report by the end of next 
week, we'll have to wait until 2013 to take restructuring up again.  We can't let this opportunity slip away after 
coming so far.
 
It's time to finish the conference report and give South Carolinians the government they deserve.
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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